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	Churches like the University Baptist Church in Austin took part in Evolution Weekend. 
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Whether evolution or creationism should be taught in school has been an ongoing debate for years.

Thousands of churches across the country and many in Austin got together to discuss why they'd like schools to leave religion out of the classroom. 

Although many religions believe in creation, many of those same believers aren't sure it should be taught in school.

Reverend Larry Bethune of the University Baptist Church said he's not in favor of it.

"We don't want bad theology and bad science in our public classrooms," Bethune said.

And so, Bethune assembled his congregation to be a part of Evolution Weekend.

His church is one of thousands that discussed teaching creationism versus evolution in the classroom.

"I'm participating with the other clergy in Evolution Weekend because I want to help my congregants to understand that the Bible is not inconsistent with the theory of evolution or other scientific theories," he said.

As Reverend Bethune puts it, he'd like to see schools stick to teaching science and let the Church teach about God.

The Texas Freedom Network organized Evolution Weekend for clergy to discuss the importance of religious faith and sound science.

"Evolution and the Bible, science and religion are not mutually exclusive or incompatible," Bethune said.

Many church members just want them kept separate.

"Religion needs to be in church and science needs to be in school," University Baptist Church member Clay Olmstead said.

Not everyone agrees with this.

In 2005, the Kansas Board of Education approved the teaching of intelligent design, the belief the universe is so complex, it must have been created by a higher power.

Two years later, they voted to go back to teaching evolution.

This year the Texas Board of Education is revising its science curriculum.

Kathy Miller of the Texas Freedom Network said this could have a long term impact.

"What gets decided this year about teaching evolution could have a long term impact on our kids," Miller said.

Any changes made to the science curriculum will be implemented in 2011.

